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Dear Families, 
  
Writerõs Workshop in Ms Lynleyõs Class 
Students in many of the Junior Primary Classes are 
becoming authors and illustrators of their own books. I was 
curious to see this for myself so I visited Ms. Lynleyôs class 
to see this exciting approach to writing in action. 
What did I see? 
The lesson started with Ms Lynley sharing a book with the 
class that had examples of how the author had used 
adjectives, (describing words) in the story. The children were 
able to talk about why this was important when they were 
writing, e.g. to make their writing exciting and make pictures 
in our heads of what was happening, what characters looked 
like etc. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What makes this approach so exciting for our students? 
V The children see their writing as having purpose; 

they are creating stories that look like the books they 
read. 

V They know what strategies they can use to improve 
their writing and they have goals that they work on 
individually to improve.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

V Ms. Lynley gives each child 1:1 feedback about their 
writing using their goals focusing on two medals 
(positives) and a mission (challenge). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teachers are seeing children; write more, think carefully 
about what they are writing and use punctuation more 
accurately.  
 
Governing Council Meeting Report 
Last week Governing Council met to discuss the supply of 
school bags and uniforms to our community and we are 
designing a survey to collect feedback as to how families 
have found the new arrangement with Sports Centre. 
Further discussion was also held about accessing Out of 
Hours School Care for families both in the short term through 
OHSC centres that are close to us and longer term by 
exploring the potential of establishing a facility at Woodville 
Gardens School. 
The short term solutions would involve contracting a bus to 
transport children to OHSC centres nearby and costs would 
then be passed onto those families using this service. 
 
Sporting Representation 
Congratulations to the following students who have been 
selected to represent Woodville Gardens School and the 
Inner West District in Soccer. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

With thanks, 
 
   

                                                 Principal 
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DATES TO REMEMBER 
Monday 12th June  - Public Holiday: Queenõs Birthday 

Tuesday 20th June ð Governing Council Meeting 

 

Aluel shares 
her writing 
goals which 
are on 
display in the 
classroom.  
 

Ms Lynley 
and Jakobe 
are 
conferencing 
Jakobeôôs 
writing. 
 

Fardusa, Gautam, Shaun, and Marco  have been 
selected to represent the district in SAPSASA Soccer!. 

Brandon (absent) 

 

Kathryn and Cheyenne are producing their own books. 
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Primary Years  -  English as an Additional Language (EALD) 

 

For the past two terms Iôve been working with Reception to Year 2 teachers in developing their oral language, 
reading and writing skills. I have been working alongside the Year 1 teachers to support writerôs workshop. 
Students develop their writing skills through 1:1 conferences where targeted feedback and strategies are 
provided by teachers. 
I have also been working alongside the classroom teachers in Year 2, to support speaking, listening, reading and 
writing workshops. We have been activating our prior knowledge, predicting, self-monitoring and making 
connections (text to self, text to text, text to the world). Students have been applying these skills to make 
connections with their inquiry unit based on ñgardens.ò                                                              Mary Chrisohoou 

 

Early Years -  English as an Additional Language (EALD) 
 

Diep Le  

During Term 2 Vietnamese language learners have been participating in a wide range of activities and 
exercises.  The activities involve listening, speaking, writing, reading and responding to spoken and 
written texts with a focus on the Vietnamese culture.  The following images highlight some of the learning 

tasks the students have been doing. 

Loclin reading his 
book during a 

conference 

ñA hot dayò By 
Loclin Tran 

In the Green Building some of the students have been developing their knowledge and skills in information report 

writing by making mini information books.  In 8008, my group decided to use and expand on Theoôs topic of 

snakes.  We worked together to find the information about snakes and then used specific sub-titles to order our 

writing.  The students then added pictures/drawings relevant to the areas of their report.  I asked the students 

about their learningéé 

ôI know more about subtitles, I didnôt know what they wereô -  Jungee, 
óI know more about my writing by sounding out my words for spellingô ï Theo 
óIt was fun to put our book togetherô ï Nhi 

 

I have been working with the Reception students on oral language. Research has shown 
that students who are confident speakers do better in their reading and writing. I work with 
groups on activities such as reading books and talking about all the connections they make 
to the book. Good readers use this óprior knowledgeô strategy to help them predict what 
might be in a story or what might come next. It also develops studentôs oral language skills. 
We know that reading with children for 10 minutes a day makes a difference.                                                                           
                                Margy Robinson 

 

All the groups across the school have been working hard and engaging in their learning. J 
It has also been great to work with the Primary students while Ms Martin has been away.  

 
From Miss Kylie 
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Years 3 and 4 designed and created a mask about the theme óDream Bigô and using their knowledge of line, 
colour and texture.                                                    By Aaron 8008, Nhan 8012 and Katelyn 8008. 

 
     Red Building: Visual Art 

   

Year 2 designing with leaves, oil 

pastles, marker and food dye. 

Green Building: Visual Art 

Michayla 7007 

Reception: sketching a 

lighthouse in a storm. 

 Lyuanah 1101 

Year 6 & 7 students have finished their dreamcatchers and are now doing a term long project.   

 

  Taylor 1006          Fardusa 1008       Hanna 1007 Chairon 1014 Andre 1013 

Ali Peacock 

Margie Sekulic 

Years 5 & Red building 4ôs have been creating suitcases.  Children were asked to imagine a migrant, 
deciding where they were migrating from, what age they were, which part of Australia they were moving to 
and the year they were migrating.  They were then asked to create a suitcase and three objects which the 
migrant might have had with them.   
 
Years 1 & 2 (608 & 609) 
 

We have been working on observational sketching and watercolour painting.   

 

Leon 6012 Ana  6011 Daniel 7008                      Salem 7009      Jenny 6009     Michael 6008 
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Tamsin Dickeson 

This term during Inquiry I have been working with all the classes in Red Building & the Year 2s from Purple 
and Orange Buildings. Each class has been using a Design Thinking process which starts with an 
Immersion phase. For the Year 2s their óGrow Together ó topic has involved exploring  different types of 
gardens including those at school, in the local community & the Botanic Gardens. The purpose of immersing 
in a topic is to create interest, develop curiosity and make connections with learning. For Red Building a visit 
to the zoo helped make connections to their learning in their relations to adaptations and survival. 
The students have been asking lots of questions and are now looking to further develop their learning. Red 
building are now beginning to develop questions around How the use of plastic impacts on the survival 
of  living things while the Year 2s are thinking How might we create a kitchen garden to explore the 
uses of food? 

Can seeds grow 

anywhere? 

How do you 

know when to 

pick a carrot? 

Which came 

first the 

sunflower or the 

seed? 

Is seaweed a 

plant? 
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Keep up the great work 
 
Mr Chatto and Mr B.  

 

This term has been very busy with students competing 
against other schools in a number of different sports. We 
have had students compete in soccer, netball and AFL 
knockout tournaments. 
 
Knockout Soccer 
We kicked off our knockout tournaments with the girls playing 
against St Peterôs Woodlands and the boys playing against 
Westlakes Shore. 
The girls played in a fantastic win, coming from behind to win 
the game 2 -1. The winning goal was scored by Dorothea with 
less than a minute to go in the game. The girls now progress 
to the second round where they will play Finders Park  this 
Thursday. Keep up the good work girls. 
The boys also had a fantastic win in round one.  They came 
up against West Lakes Shore and played some awesome 
soccer to win 3 -1. This meant we progressed through to the 
second round where we met Pennington. The game didnôt 
start well, with Pennington getting off to a great start and 
leading the game 5 ï 2 at half time. In the second half 
Pennington kicked the first  goal and we were in trouble with 
the score being 6 ï 2. Our boys never gave up and fought 
back to just lose the game 6 ï 5. Shaun Nelson was the star 
with four goals. Well done boys, great effort. 
 
Knockout Netball 
This year the girls played West Lakes Shore and the boys 
played Allenby Gardens in round one. The girls came up 
against a very good, experienced side. They tried hard all 
game but unfortunately went down 19 ï 11. The boys 
travelled to Allenby Gardens and played in a tight game. We 
were down by one at half time and eventually lost by three. 
Final score 14 ï 11. Thank you to Mrs Lewis and Mrs Potter 
for coaching our teams. 
 

The girls celebrating a great win 

 

SAPSASA 
Representatives 
Well done to the students 
who have been selected to 
represent Port District in 
the AFL and soccer 
tournaments.  
 
AFL 
Lachlan Couch and Archie 
Yelland.  
 
Soccer  
Fardusa Abdulwahab, 
Gautam Dhillon, Marko 
Ikic, Shaun Nelson and 
Brandon Nguyen. 

 

Boys AFL team photo 

 

Knockout AFL 
 
The boys travelled to West Lakes to 
play West Lakes Shore. The boys 
did a fantastic job but unfortunately 
came up against a very good side 
and we were beaten.  The boys 
started quietly but came back well to 
win the second half. All the boys did 
well. Better luck next year boys. 
Thank you to Harrison for coaching 

the boys. 

Final team talk from Coach Harrison 

 

Great action shot ð Kira Warren 


